Silver Lake Township
Regular Meeting
September 5, 2017

Francis Fruehan called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm and called for a salute to the Flag.

The minutes from the August meeting were read and approved on a motion made by Evan Everitt and
seconded by Butch DeLousia, all approved.

The Treasurer’s report was read, approved and held for audit on a motion made by Evan Everitt and
seconded by Butch Delousia, all approved.

Francis Fruehan said the Act 13 funds for 2016 have been received in the amount of $213,469.15.

Mr. Fruehan asked for a motion to approve a request received at the May meeting from the Silver Lake
Volunteer Fire Company and Emergency Squad for $7,661.68 for the purchase of a hydraulic stretcher.
The money would come from this Act 13 account.

Evan Everitt made a motion to approve the request, Butch DeLousia seconded, all approved.

Evan Everitt said he is still looking at the possibility of building an unheated equipment storage building
up the hill. The current cold storage building just behind the municipal building has lots of problems and
would be torn down.

Francis Fruehan read two police reports: July with 14 incidents plus 13 traffic stops and August with 9
incidents plus 8 traffic stops.

Evan Everitt gave the road report: Working on the Sweeney Road Dirt and Gravel Road Project and
cleaning up from the storm.

Assessment permits: None
Driveway permits: Shawn Brennan on Hawranick Road. Contractor made a request for new driveway on
Sweeney Road.

Evan Everitt made a motion to pay the bills as submitted, Butch DeLousia seconded, all approved.
As no further business was presented, Evan Everitt made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Butch
DeLousia seconded, all approved.

Sandy Brink Supervisors Present:

Secretary Francis Fruehan
Evan Everitt
Richard DeLousia



